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SHA Board of Directors 
Highlights June 2011 Meeting 

Actual minutes to be posted on the SHA website: www.sugarwood.org. 
 

Recreation Area Maintenance 
♦ New flood lights will be installed in the pool area. 
♦ New “Pool Rules” signage will be installed in the pool area. 
♦ Pool pump has been repaired. 
♦ Pool equipment has been replaced. 
♦ Fence painting and repairs in progress. 
 
Please remember that vinyl siding, tin roofs, and silver aluminum mobile home windows are 

NOT allowed to be used for exterior home repairs in Sugarwood Subdivision. 
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LIMIT 

25 MPH 

Sugarwood Neighborhood 

Sugarwood Pool Hours 
Monday—Thursday: 12:00 Noon to 8:00 PM 
Friday—Saturday:  12:00 Noon to 9:00 PM 

Sunday:  1:00 PM to 6:00 PM 

We offer our condolences to the Stan Brown Family.  
Stan lost his dad this past month.  You are in our 
thoughts and prayers. 

Thank You Volunteers! 
 

Sugarwood has many wonderful volunteers 
that keep the neighborhood looking good.  
We’d like to thank them for all their help! 

 
Many thanks to David & Alex Foster and Doug 
Draper for removing the downed tree limb at 
the entrance and hauling off the wood from 

behind the tennis courts. 
 

Thanks also to Ron Williams & John Frazier for 
storm clean up. And to the Bullocks and 

Staff for cleaning up storm debris in the middle 
of the night to make sure the pool was ready 

for the swim meet the next morning. 
 

Thank you TC Williams for weeding and 
adding flowers to the front entrance. 

It looks great! 

Skateboard Complaints 
 
 

The Sugarwood Board of Directors has 
received multiple complaints about kids 

skateboarding throughout the 
neighborhood.  Skateboarders have been 

seen out during lightning storms in the dark, going 
down the middle of the road, running through stop 
signs at cross streets, ignoring on-coming cars, and 

creating a potentially fatal situation for themselves and 
drivers.  One resident literally had a skateboarder push 
off her car after she slammed on her brakes to avoid 

hitting him.  When she told him he needed to go home, 
he told her to “shut up.” 

 
 

If you have encountered problems with skaters in the 
neighborhood, please contact one of the board 

members.  If we have enough complaints, we can 
contact the police department to find out what options 

are available. 



Sugarwood Coffee 
 
 

Join your neighbors on 
July 28th at the Campbell 

Station Road Cracker Barrel 
from 9 to 11 a.m. for the 

monthly Sugarwood Coffee. 
All residents are 

encouraged to attend. Just 
ask for the Sugarwood 

Table. 

Sugarwood Book Club 
 

 
 
 
July 2011 Book Selection: 
House at Riverton by Kate 
Morton.  July book club will be 
held on July 12th at 7:30PM at 
the home of Sue Conway at 305 
Big Tree Drive, 966-1736. 
 
 
 
 
 
August 2011 Book Selection: 
The Friday Night Knitting Club by 
Kate Jacobs.  August book club will 
be held at the home of Marie Casey 
in Farragut Crossing Subdivision 
11912 Burnside Place (ph 966-9343) 
 
 

New Members Welcome! 

Volunteers Needed!! 
Sugarwood is always 

looking for volunteers to 
help maintain our 

community.  Let us 
know if you can help. 
Please call any board 
member to volunteer. 

Calling All Advertisers!! 
New advertisers needed to help off-set 

the cost of printing the monthly 
Sugarwood newsletter.  The cost is 

$10 per month to run a business card 
size ad. 

 
If you are interested, please contact Sue Conway at 

966-1736 or email ad materials to 
beck@conwaymktg.com 



July 2011 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 
     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 
Board Meeting 
6:30PM 

12 
Book Club 
7:30PM 

13 14 
Swim Meet 
Pool closes at 
3:30PM 

15 16 

17 
 

18 19 20 21 
 

22 23 

24 
 
31 

25 26 27 28 
Coffee 9:00AM 

29 30 

       

SUGARWOOD BOARD OF DIRECTORS - 2011 

 

President: Yolanda Ter Hark  288-3058 
Vice-President: Martin Cumpston  966-8414 Director: John Frazier  675-7215 
Secretary: Tracye Jahn  671-0906 Director Paul Hester  329-7755 
Treasurer: Sue Conway  966-1736 Director Jerry Blossom  966-0044 
 

Newsletter ideas, questions, requests??? Email: beck@conwaymktg.com (Please reference “SHA” in the subject line.) 

Sweet Success 
 
Your Sugarwood Stingrays are 2-0!!  They kicked off the season June 16th 
with a win over neighboring Fox Den Swim Team, then followed with an 
outstanding performance against Robindale Woods Swim Team at home on 
June 23. 
 
Swimmers gave their all, often swimming in unfamiliar events or even for 
the first time ever in a swim meet, and the common theme seemed to be 
smiles.  The kids cheered for and encouraged new friends and old alike as they faced individual challenges that 
contributed to the overall wins.  And that’s the real success story here.   
 
In July the Stingrays will travel to Whittington Creek subdivision to take on their swim team on the 6th.  Then on 
Thursday the 14th at 6 o’clock the ‘Rays will host the West Side YMCA team.  Stingray swim meets are known for 
fun, food, and fellowship.  Visiting teams frequently comment on Sugarwood hospitality and the organization of our 
home meets.  Each competition starts with prayer and the National Anthem and ends with celebration, win or lose.  
Sugarwood neighbors are always a welcome sight at swim meets, so come experience the fun for yourself. J  
 
You can follow the Stingrays online at www.SugarwoodStingrays.org and also on our Facebook page.  
 


